TO: 

UWEC Student Senate Finance Commission

FROM: 
UWEC Undersigned Faculty Members

SUBJ: 

Flip Side decision

Date: 

30 November, 2004

We the undersigned UWEC faculty members take issue with your recent decision to withhold funds from the Flip Side campus student organization.  Although we recognize that there can exist reasonable and legally defensible arguments for not funding campus student organizations, we are disturbed by a rationale applied in the Flip Side decision, specifically that the organization “has an ideology” in the words of your director, Matthew Wisnefske.  As you prepare for the appeal concerning this decision, we would ask you to consider two counterpoints to your position.  The first is a legal one.  As you must know, the Supreme Court in the Southworth Case has made it plainly clear that mandatory student fee systems are constitutional when the distribution mechanism is viewpoint-neutral.  Thus, there is no legal basis for denying funds to a student organization based on their views, political, social, religious or otherwise, as long as the funds are not used to make gifts or donations to campaigns or candidates (see UW system policy guidelines).  Our second point is a philosophical one and concerns the University of Wisconsin mission.  In broad terms the mission of our University is to develop human resources, advance knowledge, and stimulate society by developing in our students heightened intellectual, cultural and humane sensitivities.  Segregated fees allocated to student organizations are exacted to advance this purpose, by facilitating the free and open exchange of ideas among students.  Our mission statement formed the backdrop for the Southworth decision, as the court recognized that the “speech the University seeks to encourage …is distinguished not by discernable limits but by its vast, unexplored bounds.”  We hope you agree.

